
 

 

 

City Hall        April 4, 2022 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, April 4, 2022 at 5:59 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Todd Reeves and Christi McKenzie. Trish Heim and Toby 
McCullough were absent. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik and Brad Kirk. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve minutes of the March 21, 2022 meeting as written was seconded by Todd 
Reeves and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Kansas Municipal Ins. Trust  $5,078.00 Fairfield Inn by Marriott  $1,003.28 
 AFLAC          490.28 Shawnee Co Register of Deeds      321.85 
 U.S. Post Office         174.00 Arby’s           30.21 
 Casa Ramos           74.46 Hardee’s          24.64 
 Homegrown Downtown          68.46 Northern Tool & Equipment      178.41 
 Wendy’s           35.18 Alan Zlatnik     1,543.20 
 Tracey Taylor         883.95 Lisa Stum     1,250.24 
 Michael Kirk      1,278.46 Randall Anderson       963.37 
 Douglas Schreiner        297.47 Jason Connell     1,017.75 
 Harry Hammer III        371.39 Tina Dick        488.94 
 Trent Stanley      1,123.57 Jacob Akin        255.23 
 Alan Streit         507.92 James Meyer        554.10 
 Christi McKenzie        720.33 Patricia Heim        720.33 
 Daniel Glotzbach        720.33 Toby McCullough       720.33 
 Todd Reeves          277.05 EFTPS-Fed WH    1,031.83 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,195.16 Aramark        147.90 
 Cintas Fire      1,058.36 Evergy      1,741.73 
 Empower Retirement        447.00 Continental Research Corp      459.18 
 Ferguson Enterprises, Inc.         65.52 Grace Hier        150.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 Kalos, Inc.     1,375.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        512.12 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.        16.80 
 Ks Dept of Health & Environment      132.00 KP & F      1,081.18 
 MARC          137.76 KPERS      1,359.74 
 Networks Plus         217.80 Zoom video Communications        14.99 
 Schulte Supply Inc.          43.96 St. Marys Computers & Printing        16.50 
 Stum’s Concrete     1,500.00 The Topeka Metro News        19.71 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        662.58 WTC      1,005.06 



 Shawnee Co Solid Waste Dept.   7,213.16 
 TOTAL    43,901.46 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to pay bills as presented totaling $43,901.46 was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda as written was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried.  
 
Jason Connell arrived at 6:01pm. 
 
Christi McKenzie thanked Mayor Meyer for meeting with RCDC and scheduling meeting with other organizations 
to make plans for Tall Corn Festival activities. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that McGuire Iron had submitted addendum to contract for additional 
$13,000.00 to change color of water standpipe from red to white and to repaint bulldog. Following discussion 
motion by Todd Reeves that water standpipe be painted original red color and that bulldog be removed leaving 
only ROSSVILLE in white or black was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. Changes to remove bulldog 
would result in $4,100.00 credit to previous quote. 
 
Mayor reported that he had received inquiry about putting fluoride in City water. Clerk reported that this issue was 
discussed by previous councils and that due to the possible toxicity of excessive fluoride they had decided not to 
add. No action was taken. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that conference in Wichita was good training and had given him information on 
the new lead and copper rules that may be implemented. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell had nothing to report. 
 
Mayor Meyer reported on installation of new light poles at ballfield. Mayor noted that J Warren has assured him 
that engineers are indicating that 60’ poles with LED lighting will be sufficient for the stadium. Mayor has agreed 
to proceed with installation of 60’ poles with assurance that they will be replaced with 80’ poles by J Warren, if not 
sufficient, upon City paying cost difference for taller poles. Installation is now being delayed as J Warren is waiting 
on light brackets.  
 
Council discussed advertising signs on ballfield fence. Following discussion council requested that utility 
department check signs and make list of signs needing replaced. 
 
Mayor Meyer reported that he had talked to principal at Rossville Grade School regarding “no parking” signs 
along Pottawatomie Street and will have utility department reduce number of signs. Mayor also indicated that 
principal requested that school zone lights be adjusted to start at 7:15 am. Council also discussed adding school 
zone to Pearl Street. No action was taken. 
 
Clerk reported that KMIT would not quote employee health insurance due to risk rating being more that 10% 
higher than the pool. Council reviewed rates as quoted by Blue Cross and Blue Shield.  Matter was tabled until 
next meeting. 
 
Christi McKenzie reported on grant that Myron Leinwetter is working on for walking trail and safe streets. 
 
Motion by Todd Reeves to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:49 pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


